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Item 4.02 (b)

On August 29, 2006 the our auditors, Cordovano & Honeck, P.C. notified us that
they believe a commitment or contingency that was previously reported on our
Form 10QSB for the quarter ended February 29, 2006 should be recharacterized and
reflected in the our current audited financial statements for the year ended May
31, 2006. Our auditors did not sign the audit letter for the original Form 10KSB
filed on August 29, 2006 as they believe the financial statements accompanying
the Form 10KSB could not be relied upon. We will therefore be amending our 10KSB
immediately to include a $150,000 contingency liability for a legal judgement
that is on appeal. See details below. Included in the amended Form 10KSB will be
the signed audit letter therefore reflecting our financial statements can now be
relied upon for the fiscal year ended May 31, 2006.
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Rex H. Lewis, a Defendant and former director and C.E.O. of Amerimmune
Pharmaceuticals, Inc. filed a First Amended Cross-Complaint against CytoDyn of
New Mexico, Inc., (predecessor company) Allen D. Allen, Corinne E. Allen, Ronald
J. Tropp, Brian J. McMahon , Daniel M. Strickland, M.D. and unknown others
designated as "Does 101-150".

The Cross-Complaint was settled pursuant to a settlement agreement entered into
by the parties involved. The terms of the agreement are confidential.

In connection with that settlement, Mr. Lewis and Maya LLC were awarded by the
Los Angeles Superior Court attorneys' fees in the amount of approximately
$150,000. We have appealed the Court's order. The matter has not yet been
briefed. Management believes we have a strong basis to appeal. In any event,
this judgement has been accrued on the financial statements accompanying the
amended Form 10KSB, which will be immediately filed after this report has been
filed.

Our auditors have provided a letter which is attached as an Exhibit concurring
with the disclosures filed herein.

                                   SIGNATURE

Pursuant to the requirements of Securities Exchange Act of 1934, the Registrant
has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned
hereunto duly authorized.

                                        CytoDyn, Inc.

Date: September 1, 2006                 /s/ Allen D. Allen
                                        ----------------------------
                                        Allen D. Allen
                                        President
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